Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

November 6, 2013

Directors present: Brian Furlano (representing Barb Hegenbarth), Kim Gorka, Troy White, Jim Riley, Diane McMahon, Becky Johnson, Sarah Livermore and Lindsay Spitzer.
Directors absent: Kim Byom, Mike Happel, Ann Seago and Renee Brenengen.
Meeting was called to order at 7:36 am by President Jim Riley.
Secretary’s Report:  
Troy W. made a motion to accept the report from October. Motion was seconded by Kim G. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Kim G. made a motion to accept the October Treasurer’s reports. Motion was seconded by Becky J. and the motion was passed. 
Committee Reports:
Agri-Business:  
No report.
Economic Revitalization & Development:  
No report. 
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

No report.
Organization & Membership:  
A lively round table discussion transpired regarding how to encourage and increase Chamber viability and membership. Troy W. and Kim G. volunteered to do a survey of the Galesville businesses who are not currently members to assess what the Chamber could do better for each of them. There is a strong feeling among the directors we need to begin taking a more visionary approach to growing our entire community. Troy requested a list of contacts be forwarded to him to create a call list for a “Did You Know?” campaign. 

For 2014, the Chamber plans to publish a Business Directory as a benefit of membership. Rather than limiting this directory to chamber members only, it was suggested we open up this brochure to include ALL the businesses/services offered in our community. Non-members could be offered a listing at $10 per line, whereas Chamber business members would receive up to 4 lines in the directory at no charge as part of their membership. Other incentives for membership were also suggested such as season tickets for Gale Star events.

Promotion & Tourism:
Renee B. has a preliminary report for Apple Affair, but not all of the bills have been received yet. The After Glow Meeting will be scheduled for later this month. 
Kim G. suggested that we look into doing a Scavenger Hunt in conjunction with Small Business Saturday next year, i.e. $1000 worth of gift certificates from our local merchants…or offering gift baskets in December with donations from business members.
Website:  
No report.
Other Business:
A. Santa and Mrs. Claus will be at the A.A. Arnold House again this year. The Chamber voted to replace our Santa on the Square with an inside event since frigid weather has often been a problem. Unfortunately our first ever event at the Arnold House in 2012 coincided with a blizzard. However, A.A. Arnold House wants to try again and would like to host this event again on December 8, 2013. Sarah L. made a motion the Chamber provide $100 toward the event, which was seconded by Troy W. The motion was passed. Troy W. also offered to publicize this event on the new digital sign at the High School. It will also be listed on the Chamber website.
B. As President, Jim R. appointed Lindsay Spitzer from the Bank of Galesville to fill the remaining 2014 vacancy on the Board of Directors. Welcome Lindsay!
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, December 4, 2014 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
Troy W. made a motion to adjourn. It was seconded by Diane M. The meeting was adjourned at 8:52 a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore
Secretary
